


riders and others may experience?  Already, near us, we have Sandlake ATV riders who choose 
not to follow regulations and laws and there are not enough rangers or law enforcement 
officers to deal with them. 


We ask that a traffic study of 12 months or longer be conducted on Sandlake  Road to 
determine the impact that more traffic would have on this area.  You can imagine that when we 
learned we could have 15,000 to 60,000 more people coming here because of the bike trails, 
we felt alarmed.  The spread between those numbers is immense so providing a more accurate 
figure would be helpful.   We believe there needs to be further research on the effects that a 
large number of additional people would have on this area so we request an additional 

12 month study be conducted for that purpose, also.  Summer months already increase the 
population of South County by thousands.  If an emergency or disaster of  any kind occurred, 
we are concerned that services just wouldn’t be available and that evacuation would be 
difficult to impossible.  


We realize that you are mainly concerned about the impacts your proposals will have on the 
forest but the forest is not a separate entity.  What happens there impacts everyone living here.  
We ask that the proposed mountain bike trails be postponed until more information about its 
impacts for our area are known.  We want to know how existing infrastructure will be improved 
to meet the needs that so many more people would require.


Sincerely,


David and Cathy Colburn





